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February 28, 2017 
Grapevine  Convention Center 

1209 S. Main Street, Grapevine, TX 76051 
Social 9:30 A.M. Meeting and Program 10:00 A.M. 

 

THANK YOU TO OUR HOSTESSES: 
Chair, Lindle O’Neil, Mary Blagg, Lisa Grove, René Herndon, Andrea Marshall, Jamie 

Moser, Barbara Munn, Cheryl Neumann, Barbara Nunn, Glenda Page, Kathy Pierson, 

Robin Pond, Sylvan Sigler, Sharon Swagerty 

February Program 

Where Does Our Water Come From? 
If about 71% of the Earth's surface is covered by water, and if salty oceans hold 

about 96.5% of all the Earth's water, where does our drinking water come from?  

Dean Minchillo, Water Conservation Program 

Manager at the Tarrant Regional Water District 

will share his knowledge of water conservation 

and drought contingency programs as well as 

how the George W. Shannon Wetlands Water 

Reuse Project plays a part in these efforts.  

 Candace Kyler 

 Programs 
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President’s Message   
Welcome to February, the month of love, Valentines, candy, chocolates, checking 

which plants have survived the killing frost, wondering whether we still have cold 

weather yet to come and of course, pruning our roses by Valentine’s Day. 
 

I checked my yard, and have started pruning my beds by location. I figure if I 

take it a bed at a time, I can see success immediately! I am leaving my roses for 

February 14 for their pruning. If you are not sure how to prune roses correctly, 

there are two upcoming events you can participate in and learn by being there. The 

Rose Trial Collection date is Tuesday, February 7th at 9:00 A.M. We will be 

trimming roses at that time. Or you can come to West Texas Street on February 

14th and prune roses at that time as well. See Suzi Guckel’s article in this issue. 
   

After many years of anticipation, planning, and fundraising, the Grapevine 

Botanical Gardens Greenhouse Dedication and Opening occurred on January 27, 

2017. I personally was very happy to see the great response by the GGC members 

who took time out of their busy days to attend the event. Hopefully, you will have 

an opportunity to visit the Greenhouse over the coming months. After the April 4, 

2017 District II Spring Convention, the Greenhouse will be available for tours. So 

please consider this as a date you would like to place on your calendar.  
 

In light of Valentine’s Day, I am going to set some simple goals; i.e. plan on 

treating my roses to a good pruning, reward my faithful friend, Casey, with some 

special dog cookies, and wish all of you a very good February! 

Sharon Swagerty 

 
  The Luminaries: Lisa Grove (GBC Horticulturist), Pam Braak (immediate past GGC President), 

Sharon Swagerty (GGC President) Cutting the ribbon: Sarah Erickson and Linda Krimm,  

Chairs of the GGC Greenhouse Committee 
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 CALENDAR OF EVENTS 
Date Event Location 

February 14th   Work Day 
9:30 A.M. West Texas Street  

Grapevine, TX 

February 21st    Workshop: Sprinkler System Tune-up 
6:30 – 8:00 P.M. Mitchell House 

Grapevine Botanical Gardens 

February 22nd  
Gardeners on the Go: 

Art in the Vine 

11:00 A.M. – 2:00 P.M. 

441 E. Northwest Hwy 

Grapevine, TX 

February 25th  Beekeeping Open House & Tour 

10:00 A.M. – 2:00 P.M.  

Texas Bee Supply 

14665 Country Road 633 

Blue Ridge, TX 75424 

February 28th    
Workshop: Get (Your Body) Ready 

for Gardening 

1:00 – 2:00 P.M. 

Grapevine Recreation Center 

 

February Birthdays 
Connie Bacon 

Denise Benavides 

Brigid Brammer 

Donna Bufton 

Marge Carpenter 

Ray Chancellor 

Kyle Cowart 

Dee Gates  

Richard Guckel 

Mary Lee Hodge 

Dee Huston  

  

Joe Krimm 

Brenda Lackey 

Mary McCallister 

Barbara Munn 

Lindle O'Neil 

Valerie Reed 

Bea Stevenson 

Roy Stewart 

Renie Stricklen 

Joyce Wuetig 

 

 

 

Allen Barraclough 

Denise Benavides 

Christine Carroll 

Jacqueline Weilmuenster 

 

http://www.grapevinegardenclub.org/


February 2017 

www.grapevinegardenclub.org 4 

 

 

 

Date Event Location 

March 28th    
Workshop: Container 

Gardening 

1:00 – 2:30 P.M. Greenhouse 

Grapevine Botanical Gardens 

March 26th – 

30th  

Gardeners on the Go: 

Charleston and Savannah Tour 

Charleston, SC  

Savannah, GA 

April 4th District II Spring Convention Barb Munn’s Home and Gardens 

April 14th  Flowercade Prep Day Joan Stewart’s Greenhouse 

April 15th – 16th   Flowercade Fort Worth Botanical Gardens 

April 18th  Work Day West Texas Street, Grapevine, TX 

April 22nd  Spring Plant Sale Grapevine Botanical Gardens 

April 26th – 28th  Redbud Tree Program GCISD Elementary Schools 

May 9th 
Gardeners on the Go: Chandor 

and Clark Garden Tours 
Weatherford, TX 

May 23rd   GGC Spring Luncheon 
Trawick Pavilion  

Lake Grapevine 

Caladium Bulb Sale 
Plan now for showy bright color that is easy to grow and lasts through fall! Order 

your caladium bulbs by the February 13th deadline. Detailed information and the 

order form can be found in this newsletter on pages 16 and 17. The bulbs will be 

available the first week of April. Please send mail or email to Sheri Jones. 

Sheri Jones 

Ways and Means 

West Texas Street Work Day 
Tuesday, February 14, 2017, 9:30 A.M. 

*** IT’S VALENTINE’S DAY *** 

 

Hi, Boys and Girls! Can you believe it is 

February already? And Valentine’s Day is right 

around the corner, which means it is time to get 

to work on West Texas Street. We need to prune 

those rose bushes and a few shrubs, do a little 

weeding and generally clean up the beds, which 

really just gives us an opportunity to visit and 

talk about what we need to be doing in our own 

gardens.   
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We have a bunch of volunteers signed up, so if you want to join in on the fun, 

give me a call so I can add you to our list – I’m in the GGC book. If we have a 

change of plans and I don’t have your name, I cannot notify you, so please let me 

know, okay? Okay! 

 

Bring your pruners, loppers, and weeders, and be sure to dress for the weather 

cause it has really been playful this winter. We’ll have water to keep you hydrated 

and maybe a cookie to warm your heart. But remember, don’t wear your heart on 

your sleeve cause it just might get dirty!   

 

When our work is done, we can head over to Main Street and drink coffee and 

swap lies, so come join in on the fun! See you on Valentine’s Day. 

 

Suzi Guckel, Chairman 

Candy Cawley, Sandy Guthrie, Bruce Herndon, Joe Krimm,  

Jamie Moser, Paula Wilbanks, Co-Chairmen  
 

Membership News
 It has been an exciting year so far. Since the start of our fiscal year in June, 

2016, the club has gained thirty new members. Welcome all! Our membership now 

stands at 268 dirt-loving people! 

 Starting with next month’s meeting, we will start collecting the annual dues for 

the 2017-2018 year. 

 

Membership has many benefits. One of those benefits is a discount for 

purchases from Blooming Colors Nursery and Marshall Grain. 

 

And after you renew your membership for the new year, you will receive a 

FREE subscription to Better Homes and Gardens magazine. Details to follow. 

Cheryl Neumann 

Membership Chair 
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Gardeners on the Go 
Art in the Vine – Wednesday, February 22nd, 11:00 – 2:00PM  

If you are interested in joining the 

painting class at “Art in the Vine”, you may 

sign up until February 14th. Rebecca 

Winters, the owner/instructor, will teach us 

how to paint everyone’s favorite wildflower 

and the state flower of Texas – the beautiful  

bluebonnet! The cost is $25 and we ask that you sign up to bring beverages or 

snacks for the group to enjoy during the class. Please arrive thirty minutes early to 

gather your supplies as the class will start promptly at 11:00 A.M. Art in the Vine 

is located at 441 East Northwest Highway in Grapevine.  

 

Six of our members are going on the Charleston 

and Savannah Window box and Garden Tour from 

March 26th – 30th!  We promise to bring back 

pictures and creative planting ideas! 

 

There are no trips scheduled in 

April. Flowercade, the Spring Plant Sale, and the 

District II Spring Convention will, hopefully, keep 

everyone busy! 

Chandor and Clark Garden Tours, Tuesday, May 9th, Weatherford, TX 
Please join us for a docent-guided 

tour of the beautiful Chandor Gardens 

and its 1930’s Palladian style mansion 

which was primarily used as an artist 

studio by the original owner. After the 

tour, participants will enjoy a catered 

lunch to be served in “The Great Room.”  

 

After lunch, we will drive to the 

renowned Clark Gardens for a lovely stroll 

and self-guided tour. The cost of this trip is 

$31.00 and covers the entrance fees to both 

gardens, the mansion, and lunch. This is a 

carpool trip and signups will begin at the 

February 28th general meeting.  

Annemarie Garlin and Ginger Jones 

Gardeners on the Go Co-Chairs 
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Learn with Friends at GGC Workshops 
 

GGC is proud to offer workshops to 

our members and friends. Please see 

below for details. 

 

 

 

 

February 21st 6:30 – 8:00 P.M. – Sprinkler System Tune-Up – Understanding 

your irrigation system basics with Chuck Voelker. Note evening session 6:30 – 

8:00 P.M. (Mitchell House at Grapevine Botanical Garden) Free and open to the 

public 

February 28th 1:00 – 2:00 P.M. − Get (Your Body) Ready for Gardening 

Registration required—Grapevine Recreation Center. Winter is almost up! Time 

to start gardening again! If you are an avid gardener, you have probably 

experienced the aches and pains associated with the process of starting up in the 

spring. This class will give you better insight on how to properly position yourself 

and what stretches to practice to prevent injury. All while having fun! The 

workshop will take place in the REC Classroom and participants should wear 

comfortable clothes, athletic type shoes and bring a water bottle. 

March 22nd 1:00 – 2:30 P.M. – Container Gardening with Lisa Grove and Karen Rice 

– Come build a container garden for your porch or patio. Bring your own container – fee 

for materials. (Greenhouse at Grapevine Botanical Gardens) Registration required. 

Workshop registration is full but you may sign up for the waitlist. 

Karen Rice 

GGC Workshops  

2017 Spring Plant Sale  
Our Spring Plant Sale is scheduled for Saturday, April 22nd at the Grapevine Botanical 

Gardens at Heritage Park. In preparation for that day, we ask that you take a look at your 

garden and see what perennials you have that you would like to donate to the Plant Sale.  

 

If you have plants to donate, we can schedule a “Digging Party” for you! A group of 

garden friends will come to your home on a prearranged date with one-gallon pots and 

landscape mix to pot up your donations. Please email Ella Barber to schedule your 

Digging Party, or sign up for one at the February 28th General Meeting. We request that 

members hold these potted plants at their homes until the week before the Plant Sale. If 

you would rather pot up your own donations, please contact Ella for one-gallon pots and 

 

January 24th Workshop—  

Orchid Basics with Carol Dowd 
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landscape mix. Your plant donations are vitally important to the success of our Plant 

Sale! Our customers want these tried and true plants because they trust our expertise!  

 

There will also be a signup sheet at the February 28th General Meeting for the 

“Digging Committee”. We need volunteers to dig up and pot plants from our members’ 

gardens for the Plant Sale. These are fun events—you will be working side by side with 

friends in the garden for about an hour. If you are a new member, this is a great way to 

meet new people and learn about plants! 

 

 
 

Robin Pond, Debbie Monahan, Terry Curio, Carole Nadeau, Vicki Haines, and Colleen Connor 

 

Desired Heirloom Plants for the Spring Plant Sale  
Anemone, Artemesia, Aster, Beautyberry, Brazilian Rock Rose, Clematis 

(Pitcheri), Columbine, Cone Flower, Coral Berry, Coreopsis, Daisy, Datura, Gaura, 

Golden Groundsel, Gregg’s Mist, Lenten Rose, Lily (Oxblood, Red Spider), 

Loosestrife, Mexican Bush Sage, Mexican Mint Marigold, Mint (Apple, Lavender, 

Peppermint), Moneywort, Oakleaf Hydrangea, Passion Vine, Penstemon, Phlox, 

Pink Skullcap, Pipevine, Plumbago, Purple Heart, Rain Lily, Rudbeckia, Ruellia, 

Sage (Autumn, Black & Blue, Indigo Spires, Mexican Bush, Pineapple, Russian), 

Sedum (Autumn, Dragon’s Blood, Gold Moss), SnowFlake, Society Garlic, 

Spiderwort, SunDrops, Texas Betony, Thyme, Turk’s Cap, Winecup, Zexmenia 

and Native Butterfly Weed  

Ella Barber and Ginger Jones 

Plant Sale Co-Chairs 
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GGC Scholarship Program 

Scholarships of $2500 will be awarded to students majoring in 

Horticulture, Landscape Design, Conservation, Forestry, Botany, 

Environmental Management, City Planning, or other horticultural 

related subjects. Applications must be received by April 1, 2017. 

 

The applicant must be a graduating senior residing in Grapevine or enrolled in 

the Grapevine/Colleyville ISD, a college student with a permanent residence in 

Grapevine, or a scholarship recipient from the previous year. Also, a graduating 

senior who is the child or grandchild of any GGC member is eligible to apply. 

 

The scholarship application is available from local school counselors or from 

the Grapevine Garden Club website 

http://www.grapevinegardenclub.com/civic.html or email 

scholarship@grapevinegardenclub.org. 

 

FLOWERCADE 2017: "Celebrating Our City" 

April 15, 2017, 12:00 − 5:00 P.M. and  

April 16, 2017, 1:00 P.M. − 5:00 P.M. 

Fort Worth Botanic Garden 

3220 Botanic Garden Boulevard 

Fort Worth, Texas 76107 

    Open and Free to the Public! Submit 

your flowers/plants, designs, and 

photography and then come enjoy the 

flower show! 

 

3 Divisions ----- 

     Horticulture—We will meet at Joan Stewart's greenhouse to prepare our         

specimens on April 14, 2017 from 9:00 A.M. − noon. 

     Design—Please let me know asap if you are submitting an entry so space can be 

reserved for you. 

     Photography—I need your photos on March 14th (a month early) so I can enter 

them for you. Bring them to my house on or before March 14, 2017. There is a 

limit of three photos. They will be judged and displayed at the show in April. 

 

    Think the city of Fort Worth in your planning! Have fun with it!!! A schedule 

with guidelines for everything regarding the show will be emailed to you soon! 

  

 

 

 

Pat Mingus 

Scholarship Chairman 

 

 

 

Ann Fuller 

 Flowercade 
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The GGC Redbud Tree Program 
If you love trees, enjoy reading to children, and 

want to impact future gardeners, here is a great 

opportunity for you! On Thursday, April 27th and 

Friday, April 28th, volunteers from our garden club 

will go to three elementary schools' third grade 

classrooms. We will discuss the importance of 

trees, the differences among trees, what a tree 

needs to grow, photosynthesis and will 

demonstrate the proper way to plant a tree.  

 

The book Who Will Plant A Tree? will be read to the class and then left in the 

class' library. We will leave redbud seedlings with the classroom teacher to 

distribute to each child to take home at the end of their day. You can present by 

yourself or with a partner and the lesson plan is included! 

 

To prepare for this lesson, we will be meeting at the new Greenhouse in the 

Grapevine Botanical Gardens on Wednesday, April 26th at 1:00 P.M. to have a 

"bagging party". This is where we bag up the seedlings, attach planting and 

information sheets, and box them up for each classroom. 

 

Please sign up to be a presenter at one or more of the schools and/or sign up to 

be a "bagger". Signup sheets will be at the February General Meeting. 

Candy Cawley 

Redbud Tree Project 

 

Charlie Shiner: A Tribute 
Charlie Shiner joined GGC in 2012 but he had already been on the garden scene 

for a decade. After joining Tarrant County Master Gardeners in 2002, he was the 

welcoming face for many intern classes. He specialized in composting and was 

known as “Compost King of Tarrant County”. I asked him once what plants he 

grew at home, and he said “I don’t grow things, I rot them”. He taught composting 

twice a month at River Legacy in Arlington for years and then most recently at 

Bob Jones Nature Center. His beautiful finished compost was sold in the Bob 

Jones gift shop. His colleagues there said that he was a humble hard worker and an 

amazing guy. He always cheerfully agreed to teach composting to any group, 

especially school children. GGC will miss his help with compost 

demonstrations. He was a generous man and all those who knew Charlie will miss 

his welcoming hugs. 
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GGC has donated two books in Charlie’s memory 

to the Grapevine Public Library: 

 

 Composting Basics:  All the Skills and Tools 

You Need to Get Started 

 Making Vegetables:   

Fall Harvest, Composting, 

Root Cellaring &  

Preserving Vegetables  

the Organic Way 

 

 

 

Terry Curcio 

Corresponding Secretary 

 

Bird Sanctuary Week:  

January 28, Wall-Farrar Park Nature Trail  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Greg & Pam Braak, Diane Cawells, 

Kathy Nelson 

 

 
GGC and FW Audubon Society Members with  

Dr. Ray Chancellor (far right). 
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Gardeners on the Go: Hagerman National Wildlife Refuge 

January 12, 2017 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Hagerman National 

Wildlife Refuge 

Can you spot the Great Blue 

Heron? Hagerman National 

Wildlife Refuge 

Snow Geese  
Hagerman National Wildlife Refuge 
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District II Spring Convention –  
Bee Serious About Pollination  

As Soon As Possible (BSAP ASAP) 

 

This spring, GGC is hosting the District II Texas Garden Club Convention. It 

will be held at the home of Barbara Munn on April 4th. We need your help to 

make this event a success! We will need volunteers to help set up, act as 

hostesses, clean up and act as docents for a tour of the Grapevine Botanical 

Gardens later that afternoon. There will be a signup sheet for volunteers at the 

February GGC General Meeting. And most importantly, we need you to attend 

the convention. Please come join the fun as we socialize with our fellow district 

garden club members and witness the District II Award presentations which will be 

made by an interesting Beekeeper and his busy worker bee. See registration form 

below. 

 

District II Convention Committee: Barb Munn, Margaret Meharg, Annemarie 

Garlin, Julie Garza, Suzi Guckel, Sharon Swagerty, Karen Rice, and Barb 

Thompson; Linda Krimm District II Director

 
Lunch in Gainesville: Candace Kyler, Phyllis Butts, Joetta King, Sharon Hall, Vicki Haines, 

Ginger Jones, Annemarie Garlin 
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GGC 2017 CALADIUM BULB SALE -  $.60/each ($1 Miss Muffett) 

    
TOM TOM 

COLOR: Dark rose-red blotches 

with deep red central veins & 

medium green margins 

GROWTH HABIT:  short with 

very many small leaves 

De-eye:  Optional 

HEIGHT:  medium-short 

DEVELOPMENT: Late 

SUN TOL:  partial sun 

USE:  4 and 6” pots; 

Semi-shaded areas of landscape 

WHITE QUEEN 

COLOR: Creamy white with 

green netted veination and dark 

red central veins 

GROWTH HABIT: Very 

large and medium number of 

leaves 

De-eye:  Yes 

HEIGHT: Tall 

DEVELOPMENT: Late 

SUN TOL.: Full sun 

USE: 4” & 6” pots.  Use in 

semi-shaded and sunny areas of 

landscape. 

CAROLYN WHORTON 

COLOR:  Medium toned pink 

blotches with red veins and 

green mottling 

GROWTH HABIT: Large 

leaves, very upright and strong 

De-eye:  Yes 

HEIGHT: Tall 

DEVELOPMENT: Late 

SUN TOLERANCE: Full 

Sun 

USE: 6” pots or larger;  

excellent background plant in 

landscaping 

 

RED FLASH 

COLOR: Dark red with many 

central veins with pink spots 

and dark green margins. 

GROWTH HABIT: Tall, 

bushy, upright, and does not 

like to be crowded. 

De-eye: Yes 

DEVELOPMENT:  Late 

HEIGHT:  Tall 

SUN TOLERANCE: Full sun 

 USE:  6” pots and landscape 

sunny locations 

    
CANDIDUM 

COLOR: White with green 

netted veination & thin green 

border 

GROWTH HABIT: Upright, 

strong with very large leaves 

De-eye:  for 4” pots 

HEIGHT: Tall 

DEVELOPMENT: Medium 

SUN TOL.: Shade only 

USE: 4” & 6” pots.  Good in 

landscape in shade. 

 FLORIDA STARDUST 

COLOR: Bright white center 

with white spots and a wide 

green border 

GROWTH HABIT: Tall with 

large leaves 

De-eye:  Yes 

HEIGHT: Tall 

DEVELOPMENT: Late 

SUN TOL.: Full Sun  

USE: 4 and 6” pots; 

excellent in semi-shade & full 

sun. 

ROSEBUD 

COLOR: Frosty medium rose 

center with dark rose veins. 

GROWTH HABIT: Medium 

sized leaves with upright 

strong petioles. 

De-eye:  Optional 

DEVELOPMENT:  Medium 

SUN TOLERANCE: Full sun 

USE: 4” and 6” pots.  

Excellent for planting in 

medium and full sun. 

MISS MUFFETT- $1  

COLOR: Chartreuse with 

varying red and white veins 

with red spots. 

GROWTH HABIT: Compact 

and low growing, bushy. 

De-eye:   Yes 

DEVELOPMENT:  Early 

HEIGHT:  Medium 

SUN TOLERANCE:  Full 

sun 

USE:  4” and 6” pots and 

hanging baskets:  good as 

frontal plants in semi-shade 

and sunny landscape areas 
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GGC Members Caladium Bulb Order Form 
 

It’s time to order Caladium Bulbs for spring planting and summer color.  Bulbs are #1 size and healthy. 

The cost will be $0.60 per bulb, (exception is $1.00 per bulb for Miss Muffett).  Minimum order 10 bulbs 

please.  Please make your check out to GGC.   

Contact Sheri Jones, (Yearbook  page A-37) for additional information.    

Turn in this completed order form with payment attached no later than February 13, 2017, or mail to Sheri 

Jones.  Bulbs will be available for pick-up the first part of April at Sheri`s house.   

 

NAME   __________________________________   PHONE:  __________________ 

   

E-mail   ______________________________________________________________________ 

   

Total # of bulbs @ $0.60 ea ________   Total # (Miss Muffett) bulbs at $1 ea _______ 

 

Check enclosed made out to Grapevine Garden Club                    $________________ 

 
SELECTION (10 bulbs minimum, each variety selected). See page ___ for more information.   

 

Tom Tom (Dark rose-red blotches, and deep red central veins,                    Quantity ___________   

medium green margin, partial sun, medium-short)   

 

White Queen (Creamy white with green netted veins and dark                   Quantity ___________ 

red central veins, tolerates full sun, medium number of leaves)       

 

Carolyn Whorton (Medium toned pink blotches with red veins      Quantity ___________   

and green mottling, tolerates full sun, tall) 

 

Red Flash (Dark red with central veins , pink spots and dark green             Quantity ___________ 

margins, tolerates full sun, tall) 

 

Candidum (white with green netted veination and thin medium green          Quantity ___________ 

border, very large leaves, tall, shade only) 

 

Florida Stardust (Bright white center with white spots and wide green         Quantity ___________ 

border, tall with large leaves, tolerates full sun) 

 

Rosebud (Frosty medium rose with dark rose veins, medium size with          Quantity ___________ 

upright strong stalks, tolerates full sun) 

 

Miss Muffett (Chartreuse with varying red and white veins with red            Quantity ___________ 

spots, compact and low growing/bushy, tolerates semi-shade/full sun)         ($1 each) 

 

 

NOTE:  You may request a different variety of caladiums, other than the above listed types, if you are ordering 

a case (200 bulbs), or a half case (100 bulbs), subject to availability from GGC supplier 

(www.happinessfarms.com). If you order Strap/Lance Leaved or Dwarf Leaved, the price is $1.00 a bulb. 


